Massachusetts Flower Growers’ Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday, April 8, 2014
Linguine’s Eatery, Northboro, Ma.

Attending:  Jason Hutchins, Tina Bemis, Linda Taranto, Teri Boardman, Jeff Doherty, Samantha Stoddard, Robin Messer, PJ.Molloy, Tina Smith, Bob Luczai 
Not in Attendance:  Cindy Bertrand, Charlene Leinonen; Sylvia Czech, Lou Desisto, Kerri Stafford, Christy Langone, Mark Farnham, Ed Bemis, Rick LeBlanc, and Geoffrey Njue 
The Board Meeting was called to order by President Jason Hutchins at 5:30pm.  
Secretary/Treasurer’s Report:  The Secretary presented the minutes of the March 18, 2014 Board meeting. The board members reviewed the minutes and a motion was made by Tina Bemis to accept the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Jeff Doherty and then passed.
  The treasurer then presented the financial report for the period July 1, 2013 to April 8, 2014 for review. The treasurer commented that there has been very little activity since the last board meeting in March. He also noted that donations for the Daffodil Marathon project have come in very well and we are close to our actual goal of $5200. With no other comments, a motion was made by Linda Taranto to approve the financial report as presented. The motion was seconded by Teri Volante and passed.
Committee Reports:
Legislative Report:  Ed Bemis was not present but Tina Bemis read a report that he put together for this meeting. Ed, in the report, said that Ag Day in the Statehouse on March 26 was again, successful. It was better organized this year with a separate hour to meet with reps and state senators before the main crowd and separate group meetings with selected legislators in the morning. Tina, Ed, Jason and the secretary were in various small groups of Ag leaders who visited these special selected legislators to have a more one to one contact with them. These groups provided the legislators with an understanding of the key points on the “Ag White Paper”. Tina reported that she was in a group that met with Senator Rodrigues who seemed very supportive to the AG industries. The secretary said that he was in a group that met with the House Speaker Protem Patricia Haddad.  He said that she was a big supporter of Bristol Aggie. She was also a supporter of Agriculture in Massachusetts. Each Ag commodity person in his group at this meeting provided the Rep Haddad with some information about those key ag problems and how it affected their industry. Jason Hutchins said he too was in a group visiting reps. The secretary said that D and D farms provided over 500 4” Pansy pots with sleeves and the PlantSomething label on them. Jason, Ed, Tina and the secretary handed out all of them to legislators and the many aids that attended the noon open house period.  The governor came through and Jason presented him with some plants and promoted the flower industry. 
  Ed also went on to say in his report that there will be a lot of turnover in legislators this coming elections year.  Out of about 150 legislators, 50 will not be returning.  Tina said that that there was a fundraiser, held at Hardwick Winery, for Rep Anne Gobi who is running for state senate in the fall for the western Worcester county area. The secretary said that Ed, Tina and he attended the event. There were several donations that were made to support her campaign. She is a very big supporter of agriculture. Ed also reported that the fertilizer regulations which include the use of phosphorus fertilizers have been postponed for 60 days, effectively putting it past our spring season. Most vendors have already purchased their fertilizers for the spring including the garden centers and most farmers especially in the dairy industry. So, legislators were able to agree that the regulations should be delayed. Also discussed was the fertilizer regulation hearings held April 1 (Cambridge), April 3(Lakeville) and April 4 (Springfield ).  These hearings were the only ones established to allow the farming industry to hear their comments. After the fact, these regulations on fertilizers were developed by MDAR without consultation with Extension.  There are many concerns on these regulations by farmers. Tina Smith said that she heard that the hearing in Springfield was attended by farmers in western Mass. and they were very vocal. The lack of bringing in the extension service to participate in the development of the regulations was an issue at Ag Day with legislators and prompted Ag leaders to ask for legislators to review these regulations which then prompted the postponement for 60 days. 
Advertising/Promotions:
Mass. Department of Agricultural Resources (MDAR):  Rick Leblanc was not in attendance to provide a report.
Plant Something Task Force:  Jason Hutchins reported that participants in any May 15th  Plant Something Day activities will be receiving their packet of information from PlantSomethingMa very soon. All of the information to help support an event has been updated on the website. We do not have the total number of events at this time but as people sign up, the information is on the PlantSomethingMa website.
MFGA Website: The secretary reported that he continues to work on the website with Sirius design. Mary Greendale will be working with him on the copy that needs to be written to fill in the information that we need to complete the redesign.
Daffodil Marathon Event:   The secretary reported more specifically that we are within $350 of making our goal for the Marathon Daffodil project. Jason reported that the 2000 potted daffodils produced by Quality Plant Growers will be delivered to the volunteers on the Friday before the marathon, April 18.  There will be no deliveries in the marathon route in Boston after that for security reasons. Beyond our 2000 pots the Daffodil Marathon group is trying to line up another 1500 to make a total of 3500. Our pots will have a pot cover and a PlantsomethingMa sticker.  Kerri Stafford , Jason, the secretary and Teri Volante were able to put the labels on the pot covers. They were all given to Jason.  He will then have them put on the pots. He will also be coordinating the shipment of the pots to the volunteers.  Jason said there are about 100 volunteers who will be involved in distributing the plants.
Education/Extension Programs:

Extension:  Tina Smith reported that Geoffrey Njue’s brother passed away and he is out of the country right now.  Tina reported Geoffrey has been getting around to growers in the region. She also reported that the disease diagnostic workshop that she held on March 19 at UMass Amherst had 25 participants. This was a “Hands on” workshop on floriculture disease recognition.  Tina then mentioned that she is working with Leanne Pundt and there is a proposal to develop a Bio Control program for July 31.
Tina also said that she is getting questions from retail growers who have consumers asking about whether the plants they are offering are GMO plants. Other Board members said they have also been asked by customers the same question.  Tina said that Geoffrey Njue is writing an information article on what constitutes a GMO plant. She will highlight the subject and offer the article in one of her Floriculture alert messages. The university is renaming the current Center for Agriculture. The new name will be Center for Agricultural Food and Environment. Finally, Tina said that she will not be teaching in the spring semester for next year. This will free her up for other projects in the floriculture program.
Summer MFGA/MNLA Meeting:  The secretary reported that the summer meeting program is completed.  The program mailer should be ready by the end of May for the July 24 meeting in Deerfield at Savage Farms
Northeast Greenhouse Conference: Teri Boardman reported that the program is being worked on.  There is another Board meeting scheduled in June for the conference.  The secretary said that he was sent an email asking for the help of previous trade booth participants to help with promoting the meeting and serve on a committee to improve input to the conference. He said he would.
Mayflower:  No report at this time. 
Research/Scholarship: The secretary reported that applications have been coming in for the scholarship but very slowly. Currently he has only 6 applications. As said at the previous meeting that Kim Lafleur sent the announcement out to her FFA list which includes all of the aggie schools. The deadline for applications is May 15
Golf Tournament: The secretary reported that the Tournament will probably be held again at Juniper Hills Golf Course in Northboro.  The objective of the tournament is to make as much money as we can as it is our only major fundraiser for the organization. Juniper Hills is a lower cost than any other he has looked into and is the best central location. The tournament date is set as Tuesday August 12.
Membership:  No Applications at this time
Old Business:  

MFGA Trial Gardens: The secretary said he is working with David Fiske on getting some plants for the trial garden and in particular the Italian fountain garden. David asked the secretary if the MFGA could help him with certain plants that he could not find locally.
New Business:  No new business at this time.
With no other business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Robin Messer that was seconded by PJ Molloy.
Respectfully submitted,
Bob Luczai, Secretary/Treasurer
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